REPORT OF THE POLICE SERVICE

TO

THE CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SERVICES BOARD

Board Report Number:

4.1 (Regular)

Date of Report:

January 10, 2020

Date of Board Meeting:

January 21, 2020

Reference:

Chief's Commendation

Recommendation:

Receive the report for information

purposes.

Summary:

Please see attached Chief's Commendation in regards to the courageous assistance provided by C-K Firefighter Jozlyn Lantin and Mr. Joseph Neufeld at a motor vehicle collision (CK19066729), which occurred on Sunday December 29, 2019.

Prepared by:

Chief Gary Conn



Chatham-Kent Police Service

24 Third Street • P.O. Box 366 • Chatham, Ontario • N7M 5K5

Tel: 519 436-6600

www.ckpolice.com

Fax: 519 436-6643

Gary Conn • Chief of Police

January 10, 2020

RECOMMENDATION FOR CHIEF'S COMMENDATION

To: Chatham-Kent Firefighter Jozlyn LANTIN and Mr. Joseph NEUFELD.

RE: Courageous Assistance – December 29, 2019 – CK19066729

On Sunday, December 29th, 2019 at approximately 4:11pm, Chatham-Kent Police received a call regarding a motor vehicle collision on Wheatley Road and Hornick Line. A 56 year old male driver lost control of his vehicle while travelling south and rolled the vehicle into the east side ditch, which was filled with approximately 50cm of water. The vehicle landed on its roof and the driver was trapped inside.

Mr. Joseph NEUFELD was an eyewitness to the collision. He called 911 immediately and entered the ditch to render assistance. He was forced to break the driver's side window to access the driver and through conversation with him, was able to provide valuable information to emergency services. Chatham-Kent Firefighter, Jozlyn LANTIN, arrived shortly thereafter and entered the ditch prior to the rest of her team arriving. She secured the driver's head, keeping it from entering the water. Fire and ambulance arrived shortly thereafter at which time the driver was extricated and transported to the Chatham campus of the Chatham-Kent Health Alliance, where he was treated for his injuries.

In the face of adversity, and extreme environmental elements, both Ms. LANTIN and Mr. NEUFELD exemplified courage, compassion and teamwork, all of which represent core values of our Service. These actions fully demonstrate the Community-Police relationship we strive to build.

As a result of their courageous and quick actions, you are both being recognized by way of a *Chief's Commendation*.

The award will be presented to you at the upcoming Police Services Board meeting to be held on Tuesday January 21, 2020 at the Civic Centre. I sincerely hope that you will be able to attend the meeting in order that you may be appropriately recognized at that time.

Well done!

Sincerely,

Gary Conn Chief of Police

REPORT OF THE POLICE SERVICE TO THE CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SERVICES BOARD

Board Report Number:

4.2 (Regular)

Date of Report:

January 7, 2020

Date of Board Meeting:

January 21, 2020

Reference:

Collection of Identifying Information in

Certain Circumstances

Recommendations:

Receive and approve the report

Overview

In 2017, the Chatham-Kent Police Service incorporated policy and procedures surrounding the Collection of Identifying Information in Certain Circumstances (CIICC) as per Regulation 58/16 of the Police Services Act.

As part of this regulation, the Chief of Police shall provide the Police Services Board an annual report. The annual report shall include statistical data related to the collection of identifying information. Below is the data related to the collection of identifying information for the Chatham-Kent Police Service in 2019.

Collection of Identifying Information in Certain Circumstances (CIICC)	2017	2018	2019
Total number of attempted collections and		0	0
identifying information was collected			
Total number of receipts offered and taken	3	0	0
Number of times officers utilized the provisions	0	0	0
which would preclude said officer from advising			
an individual of their right not to provide			
identifying information			
Collection of information from a male individual	1	0	0
Collection of information from a female	2	0	0
individual			
Collection of information for the perceived age	1	0	0
group of 30-39			
Collection of information for the perceived age	2	0	0
group of 50-59			
Collection of information for a perceived	3	0	0
racialized group			
Collection of information location- South, Central	3	0	0
or North Districts			

Throughout 2019, officers with the Chatham-Kent Police Service did not interact with members of our community that would have initiated CIICC documentation. In medium to smaller communities such as Chatham-Kent, the general public would come to expect that their police service is well aware of the criminal sub-culture. As such, members of the Chatham-Kent Police Service (throughout 2019) conducted 3,186 Person Stops and 2,804 Compliance Checks with known individuals, subsequently not meeting the mandate as outlined under the Regulation 58/16 of the Ontario Police Services Act. At no time during these interactions, did officers gather new identifying information from the individuals involved.

These interactions are created to track the day-to-day activities of our officers; it also allows the service to pro-actively engage members of our community. Typically these interactions could be related to, community engagement, criminal investigation, traffic enforcement, intelligence lead policing, proactive policing, or simple observations.

Prepared by:

Recommended by:

Deputy Chief Kirk Earley

Chief Garly Conn

REPORT OF THE POLICE SERVICE

TO

THE CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SERVICES BOARD

Board Report Number:

4.3 (Regular)

Date of Report:

January 15, 2020

Date of Board Meeting:

January 21, 2020

Reference:

Resignation

Part Time ECO Ashley Hope has tenured her resignation notice, effective December 26, 2019.

New Hires

As a result of a hiring process, it is recommended that Larissa Jackson be hired as Administrative Assistant – Office of the Chief, Grade 6 Level 1, effective Monday January 13, 2020.

As a result of a hiring process, it is recommended that Carly Horvath be hired as Cadet, Level 1, effective February 3, 2020.

As a result of a hiring process, it is recommended that Erica McIntosh be hired as a permanent full-time Data Entry Clerk, Grade 6 Level 1, effective Monday January 20, 2020.

As a result of a hiring process, it is recommended that Dominick North be hired as a permanent part-time Emergency Communication Operator, Grade 7b Level 1, effective Monday January 20, 2020.

Promotions

As a result of a promotional process, it is recommended that Staff Sergeant Mike Domony be promoted to the rank of Inspector - Level 2, effective January 1, 2020.

As a result of a promotional process, it is recommended that Sgt. Matt Stezycki, Sgt. Jason Chickowski and Sgt. Mike Pearce be promoted to the rank of Staff Sergeant effective January 1, 2020.

As a result of a promotional process, it is recommended that Cst. Aaron Medenblik be promoted to the rank of Sergeant, effective January 1, 2020.

Auxiliary Resignation

Auxiliary member Ashley Hope has tenured her resignation effective December 21st, 2019.

Recommendation:

A Board resolution approving the above mentioned resignation notice, new hires, promotions and Auxilliary resignation.

Recommended by:

Chief Gaty Conn

REPORT OF THE POLICE SERVICE TO THE CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SERVICES BOARD

Board Report Number:

5.1 (Regular)

Date of Report:

January 9, 2020

Date of Board Meeting:

January 21, 2020

Reference:

Deputy Chief Letters of Recognition

Recommendations:

Receive report for information purposes and acknowledge the recognition

Overview

In 2019 officers with the Chatham-Kent Police Service went above and beyond the call of duty. In the reports below, each officer acted in a manner that deserves special recognition. As such, Cst. Jeff Teetzel, Cst. Mark Charron and Cst. Jason Hamm are receiving Deputy Chief Letters of recognition, for their professionalism, honesty, integrity and courage.

Cst. Jeff Teetzel- Project Fresh- Court Disposition 2019

In October 2018 the Chatham Kent Police Service Drugs/Intelligence Section started Project "FRESH". The focus of the project was to infiltrate the criminal element involved in drugs and property crimes at specific problem areas identified within Chatham Kent. It was determined that the most appropriate form of investigation was through the use of undercover operators and human sources developed by members of the Drugs/Intelligence Section. As a result of this decision project "FRESH" was initiated.

Over the course of the project there was 6 search warrants executed, 19 arrests, 82 charges and over 3.2 million in Controlled Drugs Seized. One significant case proceeded to court for disposition. Detective Constable Teetzel was the lead investigator on this file. In the normal course of business all drug exhibits and currency seized as a result of the investigation are forfeited to the crown upon successful prosecution of the accused. In this case, Detective Constable Teetzel took the unconventional road and requested that the currency seized be placed in an education trust for the children of the accused. This request was agreed to by the crown, defence and the presiding judge.

As a result of Detective Constable Teetzels "out of the box" approach to disposition in this file the estranged children of the accused will benefit; if they so choose, with a tremendous head start with the relief of a financial burden associated to post secondary education. This empathetic approach is indicative of the professionalism that Detective Constable Teetzel continues to exhibit time and time again.

Cst. Mark Charron and Cst. Jason Hamm-Drugs and Weapon Arrest/Seizure 2019

On the 28th of December, 2019, Officers Mark Charron and Jason Hamm were conducting a RIDE program in the City of Chatham, Municipality of Chatham-Kent.

At approximately 11:27pm on this date the officers observed a blue Chevy Impala make an abrupt turn from the RIDE program, which caused the officers to believe the vehicle and its operator were attempting to avoid police. The officers located and stopped the vehicle, which had a lone male occupant. Officers could smell an odor of marihuana coming from the inside of the vehicle and they also observed a small clear plastic baggy with suspected marihuana.

The male exited the vehicle, and quickly reached into his the waist area of his pants. Officers quickly took physical control of the male, and after a brief struggle the male was detained. Officers located on the male a clear plastic baggy, containing 41 grams of methamphetamine. Upon a further search officers located in the male's waistband, a loaded 22. Caliber ISS M22 (Glock style) hand gun. A further search of the vehicle, officers located ammunition for said firearm. The male party does not have a license to possess a firearm and in fact is on 2 separate prohibition orders, prohibiting him from possessing any firearm. The firearm was being carried in a careless manner and it is believed the male party possessed the firearm for a purpose dangerous to the public or for committing a criminal offence.

Through further investigation officers observed that the serial number was removed from the chamber of the firearm. Upon further analysis officers were able to locate a serial number on the frame of the firearm and learned that the firearm had been reported stolen from the Lambton area in 2018 as a result of a break and enter. The male party was charged with one drug offence and twelve weapons offences, he was held for bail.

The officers in this instance, used their training and keen eye to locate, charge and arrest an individual with a long criminal history. Further, these officers were able to remove a handgun as well as illicit and dangerous drugs from our streets.

Prepared by:

Deputy Chief Kirk Earley

Recommended by:

Chief Gary Conn



Chatham-Kent Police Service

24 Third Street • P.O. Box 366 • Chatham, Ontario • N7M 5K5

Tel: 519 436-6600

www.ckpolice.com

Fax: 519 436-6643

Gary Conn • Chief of Police

RECOMMENDATION FOR DEPUTY CHIEF'S LETTER OF RECOGNITION

To: Constable Mark Charron and Constable Jason Hamm.

RE: Drugs and Weapon Arrest/Seizure - December 2019

On the 28th of December, 2019, Officers Mark Charron and Jason Hamm were conducting a RIDE program in the City of Chatham, Municipality of Chatham-Kent.

At approximately 11:27pm on this date the officers observed a blue Chevy Impala make an abrupt turn from the RIDE program, which caused the officers to believe the vehicle and its operator were attempting to avoid police. The officers located and stopped the vehicle, which had a lone male occupant. Officers could smell an odor of marihuana coming from the inside of the vehicle and they also observed a small clear plastic baggy with suspected marihuana.

The male exited the vehicle, and quickly reached into his the waist area of his pants. Officers quickly took physical control of the male, and after a brief struggle the male was detained. Officers located on the male a clear plastic baggy, containing 41 grams of methamphetamine. Upon a further search officers located in the male's waistband, a loaded 22. Caliber ISS M22 (Glock style) hand gun. A further search of the vehicle, officers located ammunition for said firearm. The male party does not have a license to possess a firearm and in fact is on 2 separate prohibition orders, prohibiting him from possessing any firearm. The firearm was being carried in a careless manner and it is believed the male party possessed the firearm for a purpose dangerous to the public or for committing a criminal offence.

Through further investigation officers observed that the serial number was removed from the chamber of the firearm. Upon further analysis officers were able to locate a serial number on the frame of the firearm and learned that the firearm had been reported stolen from the Lambton area in 2018 as a result of a break and enter. The male party was charged with one drug offence and twelve weapons offences, he was held for bail.

The officers in this instance, used their training and keen eye to locate, charge and arrest an individual with a long criminal history. Further, these officers were able to remove a handgun as well as illicit and dangerous drugs from our streets.

The award will be presented to you at the upcoming Police Services Board meeting to be held on Tuesday January 21, 2020 at 10:00 am at the Council Chambers of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent. I sincerely hope that you will be able to attend the meeting in order that you may be appropriately recognized at that time.

Excellent work!

Sincerely,

Kirk Earley Deputy Chief of Police Designate

cc. Chief Conn
Insp. Biskey
S/Sgt. Renders
Sgt. Mulder
Sgt. Medenblik
Personnel file



Chatham-Kent Police Service

24 Third Street • P.O. Box 366 • Chatham, Ontario • N7M 5K5

Tel: 519 436-6600

www.ckpolice.com

Fax: 519 436-6643

Gary Conn • Chief of Police

RECOMMENDATION FOR DEPUTY CHIEF'S LETTER OF RECOGNITION

To: Constable Jeff Teetzel

RE: Project Fresh- Court Disposition 2019

In October 2018 the Chatham Kent Police Service Drugs/Intelligence Section started Project "FRESH". The focus of the project was to infiltrate the criminal element involved in-drugs and property crimes at specific problem areas identified within Chatham-Kent. It was determined that the most appropriate form of investigation was through the use of undercover operators and human sources developed by members of the Drugs/Intelligence Section. As a result of this decision project "FRESH" was initiated.

Over the course of the project there was 6 search warrants executed, 19 arrests, 82 charges and over 3.2 million in Controlled Drugs Seized. One significant case proceeded to court for disposition. Detective Constable Teetzel was the lead investigator on this file. In the normal course of business all drug exhibits and currency seized as a result of the investigation are forfeited to the crown upon successful prosecution of the accused. In this case, Detective Constable Teetzel took the unconventional road and requested that the currency seized be placed in an education trust for the children of the accused. This request was agreed to by the crown, defence and the presiding judge.

As a result of Detective Constable Teetzels "out of the box" approach to disposition in this file the estranged children of the accused will benefit; if they so choose, with a tremendous head start with the relief of a financial burden associated to post secondary education. This empathetic approach is indicative of the professionalism that Detective Constable Teetzel continues to exhibit time and time again.

The award will be presented to you at the upcoming Police Services Board meeting to be held on Tuesday January 21, 2020 at 10:00 am at the Council Chambers of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent. I sincerely hope that you will be able to attend the meeting in order that you may be appropriately recognized at that time.

Excellent work!

Sincerely,

Kirk Earley
Deputy Chief of Police Designate

cc. Chief Conn Insp. Crane Sgt. Marchand Personnel file



Municipality of Chatham-Ken ITEM #__

Infrastructure & Engineering Serv.

Recreation Facilities

25 Creek Rd., Chatham ON N7M 5J3

Tel: 519.360.1998 Fax: 519.352.4241

Email: CKrecfacilities@chatham-kent.ca

December 9, 2019

Emily Murphy CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SERVICE BOARD 24 Third St. Chatham, ON N7M 5K5

Dear Emily:

On behalf of the Recreation Facilities Division, we would like to take this opportunity to extend a special thank you for your participation in our Sponsored Public Skating Program. Your generosity will enable the families of Chatham-Kent to enjoy some skating sessions free of charge this season.

Your sponsored skating sessions will take place at:

Blenheim Arena: Friday, January 17th, 2020 3:30-5:00pm Ridgetown Arena: Thursday, January 20th 3:00 - 4:30pm Dresden Arena: Friday, February 21, 2020 3:30 - 5:00pm Memorial Arena: Saturday, March 14th 2020 12:00 - 1:30pm

A sign will be posted in the arena advertising that **CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SERVICE BOARD** has sponsored the skating session.

Thank you for your payment, your receipt is enclosed.

If you have any questions, please contact our office at 519-360-1998.

Once again, thank you for supporting the Sponsored Public Skating Program.

Sincerely,

Kerry Beattie Facilities Allocation Assistant Recreation Facilities



Municipality of Chatham-Kent Recreation Facilities

25 CREEK ROAD, CHATHAM, ONTARIO, N7M 0L1 PHONE: (519) 360-1998 FAX: (519) 352-4241



facebook.com/MunicCK

Receipt

HST# 866337058RT0001

Emily Murphy CHATHAM-KENT POLICE SER' 24 3rd Street Chatham, ON N7M 5K5 Canada

Receipt #: 1249445 User: kerryb

User: kerryb Issued: Mon De

ed: Mon Dec 09 19 10:48 am

Home #:

Information on this form is collected under the authority of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (MFIPPA) and the Personal Information Protection and Electronic Documents Act (PIPEDA) and will be used exclusively to administer the programs/facilities of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent.

The Municipality of Chatham-Kent respects the privacy of its clients. At no time does the Municipality of Chatham-Kent, sell or distribute our client list. From time to time, with your permission, we use our client/information list as contacts for promotions, special offers and news about municipal programs and facilities.

Please check here if you prefer not to receive mailings, telemarketing, brochures, etc. from us.

In accordance with MFIPPA and PIPEDA.

Enquires about this collection may be directed to, Freedom of Information Coordinator at (519) 360-1998.

Description			Amount
Previous Balar	nce		\$535.95
Applied To: 600	0606 - CHATHAM-KE	NT POLICE SERVICE SPONSORED SKATE	\$535.95
Payment:	Cheque		(\$535.95)
Balance		Municipality of Chatham-Kent	\$0.00

Recreation Facilties 25 Creek Road, Chatham, ON N7M OL1

519.360.1998

Balance Forward

0.00 0.00

Rental - 600606 - CHATHAM-KENT POLICE
SERVICE SPONSORED SKATE

535.95 535.95

SubTotal: 535.95

Total:

Cheque 535.95
Number : 365
(Account:CHATHAM-KENI POLICE SERVICE - skates)

2019-12-09 10:48 #0685623 /1270/1

> Visit us at www.chatham-kent.ca HST# 856337058RT0001

Dr. Peter Sheldrick
209 Victoria Avenue
Chatham, Ontario
N7L 3A7
Canada
Tel. 1-519-351-1305
Fax 1-519-352-8572
psheldrick@cogeco.ca

January 3, 2020 Dlær Chief Conn,

On December 28, 2019 I was stopped by the R.I.D. E program on Zhames Street. I was very impressed by the courtesy and professionalism of the officer who interviewed me. (& blew 19)

I wish to thank you all for sacrificing your evenings to keep our roads safe.

Sincerely, Peter Sheldrick

CKPSB REGULAR	
M	
ITEM #	



2020 MEMBERSHIP DUES FORM

(January 1 – December 31, 2020)

Please return a copy of this notice with a cheque made payable to "OAPSB Zone 6" to:

Ms. Julie Gonyou, OAPSB Zone 6 Secretary-Treasurer c/o Elgin Group Police Services Board 450 Sunset Drive, St. Thomas ON N5R 5V1

Thank you for your support of the OAPSB Zone 6!

Carol Holling

From:

Emily Murphy

Sent:

January 15, 2020 10:37 AM

To:

Carol Holling Larissa Jackson

Cc: Subject:

FW: MADD Message

Good morning Carol,

I just received the below email requesting funds from our Police Services Auction Account.

Would you please be able to add this to the Regular potion of the Agenda for next Tuesday, once you receive :-)

Thank-you!

EM

Emily Murphy Executive Assistant to Chief of Police & Senior Staff Chatham-Kent Police Service (519) 436-6603

email: emilym@chatham-kent.ca

"This communication (including all attachments) is intended solely for the use of the person or persons to whom it is addressed and should be treated as confidential and may contain information protected by Privacy legislation. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, distribution, printing, or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. Any unauthorized use is strictly prohibited. If you receive this communication in error, please immediately delete it from your system and notify the originator immediately. Your cooperation is appreciated."

----Original Message----

From: message@maddmessage.ca <message@maddmessage.ca>

Sent: January 15, 2020 10:16 AM

To: Emily Murphy <emilym@chatham-kent.ca>

Subject: MADD Message

Dear Emily,

I am writing to once again express thanks to Chatham-Kent Police Service for supportive representation in past editions of MADD Message Yearbook. The placement of name, web address and phone number (three line Honour Roll listing) is \$169. this year. Continuing your visibility this year would once again demonstrate support for stopping impaired driving while publicly promoting commitment to the cause and helping to back important programs and services such as critical educational seminars in schools for new young drivers. Without the support of those able to make representation this important publication would not continue to make the impact necessary to effect positive change. To view our rates, please visit www.maddmessage.ca/rates. Response by reply email or by calling 1-866-767-1736 would be appreciated... we hope to count on your participation in our upcoming edition.

Yours Truly,

Ken Campbell



Rate Information MADD Message Yearbook

MADD Canada's Mission

MADD Canada's mission is to stop impaired driving and to support victims of this violent crime.

What is MADD Canada Doing About Impaired Driving?

MADD Canada is appealing all levels of government for more effective legislation and better enforcement of the law. These measures must include:

- 1. Lowering the legal blood-alcohol limit
- 2. Enhancing police enforcement powers
- 3. Legislating stiffer penalties for repeat offenders

Ad Sizes	Rates
Back Cover (8.25" x 10.625")*	\$2200
Inside Covers (8.25" x 10.625")*	\$1600
Full Page (8.25" x 10.625")*	\$1300
Half Page (7.5" x 4.75")	\$875
Quarter Page (3.625" x 4.75")	\$675
Banner (7.5" x 1.75")	\$575
Eighth Page (3.625" x 2.25")	\$399
Business Card (2.33" x 1.5") applicable taxes extra	\$299

*Text content must be 1/4" inside + bleed 1/4" beyond these dimensions.



Fast Facts

Approximately 65,000 Canadians are impacted by impaired drivers annually

On average, 4 Canadians are killed and 175 are injured every day as a result of impaired driving

Motor vehicle crashes are the leading cause of death among 15 to 25 year olds, and alcohol is a factor in 45% of those crashes

MADD Canada will show its School Assembly Program to over 1 million students in Grades 7 to 12 every year!

I want to support MADD Canada by placing a	n ad in The MADD Message Yearbook!
PLEASE SELECT THE DESIRED AD: ALL AD	S ARE IN FULL COLOUR ON GLOSS PAPER
□BACK COVER □INSIDE COVERS □FULL PAGE □HALF PAGE □	QUARTER PAGE BANNER EIGHTH PAGE BUSINESS CARD
PLEASE SELECT THE DESIRED PAYMENT A	METHOD: □ VISA □ MASTERCARD □ AMEX □ INVOICE ME
CREDIT CARD #	EXP. DATE:/ CVV:
COMPANY:	DATE:
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE:	PRINT NAME:

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! CALL 1-866-767-1736

FAX: 1-866-293-3068 EMAIL: message@maddmessage.ca www.maddmessage.ca